Adopted Minutes
TOWN OF CHILI CONSERVATION BOARD
June 6, 2022

Present: Larry Lazenby (Chair), Dick Schickler, Pat Tindale, Carolyn DeHority, Mark DeCory
(Town Board Liaison).

Absent: Jill Fornarola, Bill Steimer.
Guests: None.

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 by Larry Lazenby. We offered a moment of silence for llze
Bullwinkel, a long-time, faithful Conservation Board member who died on May 15, 2022.

Approval of Minutes of May 2, 2022.

Motion to approved the minutes as written was made by Pat Tindale and seconded by Dick
Schickler.

Passed unanimously.
Liaison Reports:
Town Board:
Mark DeCory reminded the Board that the Chili Fest will be held on June 24-26, 2022.
Monroe County Environmental Management Council:
Larry Lazenby reported that the May EMC meeting was postponed because of COVID absences
at the facility in Brockport that they were planning to tour. It has been rescheduled for June 7,

2022.

PUBLIC HEARINGS:

1. Nothing relevant to the Conservation Board.

2. Application of Victory Express 793 Beahan Road, Rochester, New York 14624,
Rochester’s Corner Stone Group Inc., 460 White Spruce Blvd., Rochester, New York 14623
owner; for preliminary site plan approval to erect a 23,000 sf ft structure
(warehouse/maintenance building/office space) at property located at 350 International Blvd. in
L.1 district.



The Conservation Board suggests that the Landscape Architect for the project make a
recommendation for appropriate plantings to be placed on the berm along the northern
property line (perhaps on the side of the berm facing the home to the north). The
Conservation Board would welcome the opportunity to meet with the Landscape
Architect about this.

Costs for this project were not submitted by the developer. The Conservation Board
reminds the developer that 1% of the project cost should be used for landscape plantings.

The above motion was made by Dick Schickler and seconded by Pat Tindale.
Passed unanimously.
Other Business

The All Town Boards Committee Meeting was held on Wednesday, May 18 and was attended
by Larry Lazenby and Carolyn DeHority. Larry and Carolyn reported a summary of the
meeting including the following:

e The Town Comprehensive Plan is almost completed and will be available on the Town
website and on flashdrive. There will be three public hearings.

e All Board members should complete the following required training courses: “Violence
in the Workplace” and “Sexual Harassment.” All Board members should have received
an email from the town with a link to complete these courses.

e In the future all Town Board meetings (including the Conservation Board) will be audio
and video recorded and posted on YouTube Live.

e There are new Chapter 500 Zoning Codes for the Town of Chili.

e Code Books are now all online.

Pat Tindale made a motion to include the above summary of the All Town Boards Meeting in
our minutes and this was seconded by Dick Schickler.

Larry Lazenby made a proposal to investigate planting a memorial tree to honor llze
Bullwinkle for her contributions to the Conservation Board over many years. Larry will write a
letter to Supervisor David Dunning and Mark DeCory regarding this proposal. Dick Schickler
and Carolyn DeHority volunteered to research tree options. Larry will investigate getting a
plaque made, possibly including a horseshoe because of 1lze’s love of horses.

The next Conservation Board meeting will be on July, 11 2022.

Motion to adjourn was made at 8:17 by Dick Schickler and seconded by Pat Tindale.
Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn DeHority
June 6, 2022



